


                               MINUTES   

                     Annual Memebership Meeting 

                 March 19th 2022 
Having been duly noticed and posted no less than 14 days in advance the March 19th 2022, 
Annual Meeting of the Members of Bella Vista Condominium was called to order at 10:00 
AM by Michael Pilong, President. 

Board members present in person were Michael Pilong, President, Joni Zindell, Vice 
President, and Jim Aten, Treasurer. Attending virtually were Dorothy Retzke, Secretary and 
Amy Watts, Director.  Wes Walker C.A.M. for the association was present in person. 

A motion was made by Michael and second by Joni to approve and dispense with the reading 
of the previous minutes. The motion was carried unanimously. 

Michael introduced the Florida State ombudsman, Chuck Allen, who was attending to 
oversee the annual Board of Directors election process. Mr. Allen asked for several owners, 
not associated with any candidate, to assist in the counting and verification of all signatures, 
proxies, and ballots.  

The following owners volunteered to assist in the tabulation: 

Sharon Clark - Unit 907 

Jim Furlong - Unit 704 

Doug Littleton - Unit 201 

Domenico Miceli - Unit 410 

While the election process took place the meeting continued with Wes Walker providing the 
Manager's Report on completed projects since the last annual meeting as well as projects 
currently underway. He also provided updates relating to ongoing maintenance at Bella 
Vista. The Manager's Report will be posted on the Bella Vista website. 

Michael discussed the creation of an area in the lower garage that will be made available for 
all golf cart parking. Additional, new bike racks are being installed in the northeast and 
northwest area of the upper garage. The bikes currently in the south portion of the lower 
garage will be relocated to the new bike racks.  



Once this is completed all golf carts will be required to park in the newly created location or 
current locations allocated for golf carts only. Golf carts will no longer be permitted to be 
parked in any other location which includes both "free" spaces as well as owners' deeded 
parking spots unless the owner has no personal vehicles parked in either of the garage or 
has a tandem parking space which does not take away a parking space.  

The meeting was called to recess at approximately 10:45 am while the election ballots we 
tallied. 

At approximately 11:15 the meeting reconvened for the elections results which were 
presented by Mr. Allen the ombudsman election monitor. 

The following results were announced as the results for the 2022 -2023 elections: 

Jim Aten - 54 Votes 

David Doring - 17 votes 

Val Koster -  8 votes 

Andy Kreiger - 17 votes 

Mark Mino -  16 votes 

Michael Pilong - 57 votes 

Dorothy Retzke - 47 votes 

Bill Sutter - 13 votes 

Chris Tiberi -  16 votes 

Bud VerFaillie - 28 votes 

Amy Watts - 28 votes 

Joni Zendell - 53 votes 

Total ballots received and counted - 74 ballots 

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 11:30 am   

 
 

 














